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BOARD OF TRUSTEES’ MEETING MINUTES

May 8, 2012
The meeting was called to order by Mr. Aronowitz at 7:00 PM

Mr. Aronowitz announced that the meeting was being held in accordance
with the Open Public meetings Act and as such, proper notice of the meeting
was published in the official newspapers, The Observer, The Courier News
and The Home New Tribune.

ROLL CALL- Present

Mr. Eric Aronowitz, Mr. Robert Bengivenga, Ms. Stephanie Bonanno, Ms.
Nina Rohrer Ms. Pat Massey, Ms. Sue Goulet, Christine Faustini and Mr.
Gary Jones (arrived at 7:21 pm).

Mr. Aronowitz welcomed new Board member Darlene Pinto as the Mayor’s
representative and also congratulated Ms. Christine Faustini as a permanent
Board Member filling the chair of Eleanor Haines.

Staff and Guests: Library Director, Linda Hansen, Ken Morgan, Cheryl
Keraga, Stephanie Bartfalvi, Frank Lemos, Kay Denton, Tom Laskowski,
Ken Bonanno, Charlene Varry, Chris Grippa, Libby Barsky and Pat
Gustafson.

Ms. Stephanie Bartfalvi led us in the Pledge of Alliance.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Moved by Ms. Christine Faustini and seconded by Mr. Robert Bengivenga,
the minutes of the last meeting, April 10, 2012, where approved. Motion
passed unanimously.
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Ms. Lisa Semple, government banker for Central NJ and Mr. Mark Jelinsky,
manager of T.D. Bank, presented various options available for the Cash
Management Account. Mr. Mark Jelinsky explained how the bank works
with the community, reading program, Labor Day Parade etc.

Mr. Aronowitz thanked them and said they would be in touch for a sealed
bid for the funds.

The representatives from Wells Fargo bank where unable to make it to the
meeting but the branch manager invited all board members to stop by the
bank for any information.

PAYMENT OF VOUCHERS

Vouchers where reviewed and signed by Mr. Aronowitz, prior to the board
session. Mr. Jones indicated he reviewed and signed the checks also.
Vouchers totaled $35,238.21. from check number 9778 to #9817. Mr.
Robert Bengivenga asked for a few minutes to review the vouchers. Motion
was made by Mr. Robert Bengivenga and seconded by Ms. Nina Rohrer.
Motion passed unanimously.

EXPENSE REPORTS

Monthly Expense Report: A motion was made by Ms. Pat Massey and
seconded by Ms. Nina Rohrer to accept the monthly expense report
Motion was passed unanimously.

Cash Receipt Report- Motion was made by Christine Faustini and
seconded by Mr. Gary Jones to accept the cash receipt report. Motion
passed unanimously.

Statistical Report — A motion was made by Mr. Gary Jones and seconded
by Ms. Pat Massey to accept the statistical report. This motion was
unanimously accepted.

DIRECTOR’S REPORT
It was moved by Ms. Pat Massey and seconded by Mr. Gary Jones to accept
the Director’s report. The motion passed unanimously.

FIANCE REPORTS
Finance and Budget: Nina Rohrer
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Operating Account April 1 $287,741.12
April 30 $236,711.74
Plant Fund (Capital Reserve Fund)
April 1 $ 89,410.36
April 30 $103,904.24
Frances Greany Trust Fund (Children’s Program & Services)
April 1 $384,371.64
April 30 $384,534.90
NJ Cash Management Account (Capital Reserve Fund)
Mar. 1 $2,089,433.05
Mar. 31 $2,089,532.97

Motion was made by Mr. Gary Jones and seconded by Mr. Robert
Bengivenga to accept the Finance Report. Motion passed unanimously.

Policy Report — Ms. Christine Faustini indicated that the Flag and Flag
stand are not very stable and suggested we purchase a new flag to be hung.
Mr. Robert Bengivenga said he would donate a new flag to the library and
mount it on the wall.

Personnel Committee — Mr. Gary Jones said he and Ms. Hansen are
working on setting a date either May 23 or 24th to meet with the other
members of the committee.

Buildings & Grounds — Mr. Robert Bengivenga —nothing to report

Friends of the Library — Mr. Eric Aronowitz named Ms.Stephanie
Bonanno and Ms. Sue Goulet as co-liaisons to the Friends of the Library.

Long Range Planning — nothing to report

N\YS!
Mayor’s Report — Mr. Darlene Pinto, the mayor’s representative, said they
are working on a plan for the library and hoped to have them by end of week
but Len Miller did not have it ready.
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he couldn’t attend the meeting. Ms. Pat Massey said he will attend and
introduce himself to the board.

President’s Report — Nothing to report

OLD BUSINESS - NONE

PUBLIC COMMMENT-

Mr. Tom Laskowski, Hamilton Blvd. SP, questioned the agenda and it not
being on the website before the meeting. The public doesn’t have a chance
to review any items before being voted on. Mr. Eric Aronowitz explained
the agenda. Motion was made by Mr. Gary Jones and seconded by Ms. Nina
Rohrer to close the public portion of the meeting. Motion passed
unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS

Motion was made by Ms. Pat Massey and seconded by Ms. Christine
Faustini to send Ms. Charlene Varry to the NJLA one day program for a cost
of $115. plus mileage. Motion passed unanimously.

Motion was made by Ms. Nina Rohrer and seconded by Mr. Gary Jones

To authorize Ms. Linda Hansen as the authorized individual to sign all
documents required by NJ Civil Service Commission. Motion was passed
unanimously.

Mr. Robert Bengivenga —‘Kidsville” newspaper has library schedule in it.
Also donated UNICO calendars to anyone who would like one. Mr.
Bengivenga also has 3 books on the “Unification of Italy” that he will donate
to the library in his name and his brother Anthony.

TRUSTEES REMARKS

Ms. Sue Goulet — Welcome to Darlene and congratulations to Christine.
Ms. Stephanie Bonanno — Also welcome and hopes the Friends report was
ok.

Mr. Robert Bengivenga — Welcome to Darlene and congratulations to
Christine. Also will Darlene be appointed to a committee? Memorial Day is
being hosted by American Legion and everyone is invited for lunch or just
stop by.

Ms. Darlene Pinto — Congratulations to Christine and thanks Bob for those
nice words.





[image: image5.jpg]Ms.Christine Faustini — Welcome Darlene, happy to be back one seat over
Good report from Stephanie on the Friends report. Happy to see new
programs at the library.

Ms. Nina Rohrer — Thanks Bob for donations, Linda doing a great job. Nice
to have an audience and everyone have a great Memorial Day.

Mr. Gary Jones- Happy Memorial Day and welcome to Darlene and
congratulations to Christine. Questioned the hanging of the flag.

Ms. Pat Massey- Likes Bob’s ideas of changing the flag and thanks for his
donations. Welcome to Darlene and congratulations to Christine.

Mr. Eric Aronowitz - Thanked Bob for his donations to the library. Also
congratulations to both Darlene and Christine.

ADJOURNMENT

Motion was made by Ms. Pat Massey and seconded by Mr. Robert
Bengivenga to adjourn the meeting at 7:57 PM. Motion passed
unanimously.

Respectfully Submitted,

Patricia Gustafson
Recording Secretary





